English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

June 20, 2007

John Lindley called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m.  

Board members present:  John Lindley, Patricia Wysong, Nancy Case, and Cheryl Baker.

Visitors present:  None.

It was moved by Nancy, seconded by Cheryl and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the May 24, 2007 meeting as presented.

Open Resident Forum: 
There were no additional residents in attendance or correspondence to present.
Budget & Financial Report:

Nancy presented the budget and financial report.  It was moved by John, seconded by Cheryl and passed unanimously, to approve the budget and financial report as presented.
Web Site:

John presented Rules of Conduct for the proposed Community Bulletin Board on the web site.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by Nancy and passed unanimously, to adopt the Rules of Conduct as modified.
It was moved by Pat, seconded by Cheryl and passed unanimously, to name John as the project manager for the Community Bulletin Board project.

It was determined the other announcements to be posted on the web site immediately include:  1) lawn care requirements, 2) pet control, and 3) summer party.

Lawn Care:

John reported that the shredded bark material used on the access paths blow off even with minimal wind conditions and has recommended that we use wood chips instead of the current material.  John is to get quotes for placing wood chips on the remaining paths to be re-done as well as the ones just completed.  Discussion included potential for replacing the recently done paths with chips next year because of potential budget constraints.
John will be walking the area behind the homes on the south side of Haddon Hall between Eifert Road and Groombridge Drive for aeration and seeding in the Fall.

A log placed in the drainage area behind 5076 Glendurgan was discussed.  It was determined that this log was removed from one of the ponds and carried to this area.  John will discuss having the lawn care company move the log back to the pond with Nancy to let him know which pond it came from.

A resident request has been made for a Yield sign at Glendurgan and Haddon Hall.  It was recommended that the resident contact the Ingham County Road Commission for their consideration.

Summer Party:

John will be sending an e-mail out to all board members requesting area business donations to use for drawings at the Summer Party.  A notice of the Summer Party will be sent to all residents when plans are complete.

New Business:
Neighborhood Watch:
Nancy volunteered to head up the Neighborhood Watch Program and will get with John Mason to pick up any applicable materials.

Other:

Nancy indicated a request from residents that the pond issue be addressed.  John reported that he will contact the Drain Commissioner’s office this week regarding plantings.

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 16, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. to be held at Cheryl’s house at 5028 Haddon Hall.

As there was no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the August 16, 2007 regular meeting.
